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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 18th June 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Ian King, Graham Easton, Judith Thomson, Adrian Kentleton, Jim Stillie and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Elaine Thornton-Nicol, Caroline Penman and Gordon Edgar. 4 members of the public, and 2 representatives from the local press.

AP conveyed his thanks to all who were involved in making the Common Riding another success.

2.       
Apologies – PC McEwan, George Irvine, and Tom Combe.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by JS and seconded by JT.

5.       
Matters Arising – The Men’s Shed group will no longer be using the property on Chapel Street but instead have accepted an offer from the High School for the use of certain outbuildings.


AP stated that the recently painted white lines at the top of Ettrick Terrace have disappeared. GEd advised that this was due to the extreme weather and extensive use of snow ploughs. The lines will be repainted but need to wait due to budget. IK noted that this issue had also been raise at the A7 Action Group but as yet not informed of outcome.


GEd corrected an item from last meeting – town hall works will be completed by 1st week of August.


CP – first Farmer’s Market was a success with the next one to be held Saturday 7th July. There were 15 stalls in total. Selkirk Junior Rugby and Scott’s Selkirk were the recipients of some of the funds raised with the rest being kept for insurance purposes. The Junior Band will be the recipients of funds from the next Market.

6.       
Local Improvements – Report currently being updated and will be circulated by IK.


There were discussions regarding 

· the quality and character of the approaches into Selkirk – especially the impression given to visitors when travelling along Dunsdale Road to  the Victoria Park and swimming pool area 

· signage throughout Selkirk including cleaning/ visibility, 
· new logo for Selkirk.
7.       
Planning – 
18/00726/LBC: external alterations to Station Bar, Station Road, Selkirk

Approved in principle but application weak in detail and IK confirmed he would seek clarification of materials and design in his response to SBC.

18/00/763/LBC: alterations/ extension to Viewfield Lodge, 1 Viewfield Lane, Selkirk

Approved in principle subject to the design and materials conforming to the character of the Conservation Area and the adjacent B Listed Victoria Halls.  
   
 

8.       
Open Forum – MoP1 expressed concerns that the signage at the bridge re footprints still had not been changed and a name has been gouged out of the plaque. GEd advised that a new sign will be put up as well as new seating to be installed.


MoP1 also noted that with regards to the Ring o’ the Toun, the sign at the Back Row has completely deteriorated. GEd said that he will look into this.


DP thanked CP for the new Selkirk book and reiterated that he is still looking for answers as to what can be accomplished from his ‘wish list’.

9.       
SBC Councillor’s Reports – ETN – 3 dates have been picked for Dementia Friendly Training for local businesses.

GEd – Reminded the CC of 3 funding schemes which we can apply to. Still money available but as yet no projects put forward from Selkirk.

2nd part of the Localities Bid Fund will open soon. Funding for the Fountain at the Victoria Halls is worth looking into but need to start on paperwork now.

CP – Need ideas/submissions re a business venture to run in the empty RBS building. Business would need to be sustainable for at least 3 years and be able to fully cover costs, rates etc.

New Selkirk logo is out for public consultation. Closing date is 30th June 2018.

Responsible dog owners – the Post Office have plenty bags available for dog walkers.

There was a discussion about the new grass cutting regime now in place. Cutting will be on a 20day cycle but some areas will remain as a 10 day cycle. Complaints raised that this was not effective and clumps of grass are being left – Shawpark cemetery an example.

10.     
Selkirk Response Team – GEa noted that the formation of response team can go ahead now that the CR is over. Kevin Sewell will hopefully be able to attend from 1st week in July. Facebook page proving to be very useful.

11.     
Correspondence – AL had received a letter from a resident complaining about the lack of dropped kerbs and crossing places for wheelchair users. GEdg and CP advised that there were only a few places which were safe to be used as crossing and these already had the dropped kerbs in place.


IK requested that all incoming correspondence which required a CC response be collated, allocated and monitored at our monthly meetings to avoid missing deadlines.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – The grant for 2017/18 is now in and JT will make the application for the 18/19 grant.


Changing bank accounts is proving to be more complicated than we all first realised. JT is looking at arranging online banking and asked if it would be possible to wait and let everything settle before deciding whether or not to commit to another bank. This was agreed.


JT happy to help with application forms for funding.

13.     
A7 Action Group – meeting held and awaiting feedback.


IK and other members had met with the Transport Minister and local MSP – a very positive and useful meeting in which local issues – and opportunities - were highlighted.  Noted that current Transport Studies are nearing a conclusion and all proposals will be considered.


Blooming Selkirk - All monies have now been received and Philliphaugh can be paid. Looking for volunteers to help with watering the baskets.

14.     
SHMG 
·  St Boswell’s Road verges have been strimmed back. 

· Chinese hut is being used for parties which is leading to reports of broken glass being left in the area – concerns re nature of usage. 

· Accounts have been officially presented to Common Good and a copy will be made available to the CC.

· One of the ditches on the golf course is blocked but this will be fixed.

15.     
CoT – Next meeting to be held Tuesday 19th June 2018. AP requested that the CC be copied into the minutes.

16.     
Other Organisations – IK referred to the consultation regarding the establismment of the new South of Scotland Economic Partnership – not particularly encouraging at this stage.

Community Council Network – IK and AL now the CC representatives.

17.     
AOCB – GEd to speak with Connor Price on behalf of AL re post-flood protection.


JS asked about Corbie Lynn Road. GEd advised that Connor Price and engineers have been out to assess the road and is awaiting the outcome.


IK asked if it would be possible to have an official slow down line/signage at Corbie Lynn junction. GEd will also look into this.


There will be a charity cycle ride in aid of prostate cancer this weekend (Sunday 24th June).

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:55pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th July 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

